Holland Church

Mission Statement
Together, we will
Follow Christ,
Share Christ’s love, and
Serve in the Power of Christ.

March 2, 2025

Call to Worship  This is the Day

Welcome Pastor Anthony - Prayer and Announcements
Before the Throne of God Above
God My Rock

Prayer
Give Us Clean Hand’s
The offering will be taken.
Prayer requests should be placed in the offering plate

*Dismissal for Children and Worship
Message “Gimel”
Scripture  Psalm119:17-24 page 599 in church Bible
Communion
Hymns of Praise
Hymnal #147 How Great Thou Art vss 1,3,4

Hymnal # 97 Sing Praise to God Who Reigns Above vss 1,4

Benediction

*Children and Worship for young children (ages 3 and older) will meet the storyteller at
the back of the sanctuary right before the message is given, go to the Education Wing,
have their worship time together, and then return to the sanctuary during the last
hymns. Childcare is still available for those 2 years and younger.



Sunday
We are pleased to have you join us in worship.

Communion is open to all who trust in Jesus Christ; you do not need to
be a member of this church to participate. Grape juice is used for
communion, and the bread is gluten-free.

Sunday School meets following Fellowship Time. There are two adult
classes. Both classes meet in the Education Wing. In room 6 they are
studying a book on the gospel of Acts. In Room 11 they are studying the
book Foundations of Faith.

Bible Study Methods tonight 6-7 p.m.

Monday
Kick off your week with prayer 6 a.m.-6:30 a.m.

Tuesday
At 10 30 a.m. Irvin Hague’s funeral will be in our church.

At 7 p.m. WinGS (Women in God’s Service) will meet at church.
Susan O’Connor will lead the discussion.

Wednesday Nights Alive

Our meal of chicken and noodles will be served from 5:30 to 6:10 p.m.
Bible Studies for 3-year-olds through 8th grade starts at 6:10 p.m.6:10
p.m. The Youth Group meets in the church parsonage basement.

7:30 p.m. —8:30 a.m. Men’s Bible Study

Next Sunday
First Sunday in Lent

Bruxvoorts, our missionaries we support in Alaska, will be in our church.

Consistory will meet at 6:30 p.m.

Our Church

On Saturday, April 5 at 2 p.m., we will host a Community Easter Egg
Hunt. Congregation, your help is needed to fill the empty eggs. We are
asking for appropriate donations (candy, no peanuts, or small items) to
fit in a small egg. Donations should be placed in room 4.



“Thank you for your gift of 51,000. As we look at the 4+ men, women,
youth, children, and babies living at the Mission we are humbled and
honored to work with these individuals and families. We feel deeply
responsible for their well-being since we are Lincoln’s only homeless
shelter. Thank you for your support as we navigate building a bigger
shelter. God Bless you.” Pastor Tom

Toss Box update: We were able to send a check for over $300 to the City
Mission from money raised through Toss Box donations in the month of
January. The City Mission has been greatly challenged by the extreme
cold these past several weeks. Their guest population is almost double
what their official capacity is supposed to be, so they are really in need of
our financial support. We can help them by continuing to take Toss Box
contents to them. Please consider signing up to help.

YFC Camp & Trip Fundraiser

Last year at Camp, 14 students came to Christ and 5 were baptized. At
our Spring Break trips, 60 students engaged in worship and devotional
activities. At Worlds of Fun, 150 students connected with a Campus Life
leader. Through all of this, 86 students made decisions to follow Jesus.
However, last year we had a total expense for these events of $39,876.
We never want finances to be a reason a student cannot attend one of
our events. Would you prayerfully consider how you could help lower
that cost by donating online at
https://yfclincoln.givingfuel.com/cte-fund?

My goal is to find 25 people who will donate $100 each this year!
Donations for this fundraiser are due by April 15th. If you have any
questions or would like to donate, talk to Chet!

Our (WinGS) March mission project is the Pregnancy Center. Here are
some items to consider for donation: everyday clothing for boys or girls
(preemie, newborn, 0-3 mo., 12 mo., 18 mo., 24 mo-2T, 3T) sleepers for
boys or girls (newborn & 0-3 mo., zip-up style) sleep sacks for boys or
girls (newborn— 6 mo.)shoes for boys or girls (newborn-size 7) Items for
baby baskets: baby bottles (new, 8 0z) baby wash, baby shampoo, baby
lotion (10-ish oz. size), hooded bath towels, pacifiers (NB-6 mo.), rattles
and teething rings, bibs and hats.


https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyfclincoln.givingfuel.com%2Fcte-fund&data=05%7C02%7C%7C871c81857d124de9ca1c08dd54f49545%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638760131633911184%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YIuzwDFAyzQpXEw6HEaU%2BcKjY%2ByA%2FyY%2FCzxW6Tqq9zM%3D&reserved=0

Remember in Prayer
Our missionaries: Brian and Beth Bruxvoort, Mike and Amber De Boer,
and the P’s (name withheld), J's (name withheld)
No longer able to attend worship at Holland Church: Henrietta Liesveld
at Haven Manor, Hickman

Merle Huenink has moved to Tabitha for rehab.

Irvin Hague’s family and friends

“Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others,
as faithful stewards of God'’s grace.” —1 Peter 4:10

SERVING TODAY NEXT WEEK
Gloria Clark .
Coffee Susan O’Connor Church Life
March
Greeter Don and Susan April
O’Connor
C/W Gary Pence Susan O’Connor
March April
Sound/Streaming Mike and Jake Clark and Caleb
VandeGriend Liesveld
Toss Box March 2 March 9
Mike Peters Dan Lange
Child Care Wilbur and Carol
Auman
Stay Connected

You can access both the bulletin and newsletter from our website. Go to
www.thehollandchurch.org and click on “News.”

You may view past sermons on our YouTube Holland Church Nebraska
streaming site.

Contact information for Pastor Anthony
402 984 3702 call or text him
Church phone 402 792 2004

Our Liturgical cloth white for celebration, joy, purity, and victory



